Minutes 10.10.16 Page 1

Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting October 10th, 2016

Council Vice President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were John Braham, Keith Johnson, and Darryl Kepley along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Steven Schmitt, Town Attorney Chris Lane and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from Citizen Jerry Tush followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for September 12th regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by Councilman Braham and seconded by Councilman Redden to accept the proposed minutes. Motion passed 3-0 with Councilman Kepley abstaining.

Marshal Report:

Marshal Craig noted that the property owner on Highway 150 at 6th Street had been cited for non-compliance of various ordinances and has passed it along to Town Prosecutor Chris Lane. Lane stated he will be asking the Judge for a date for the hearing.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved without objections.

Ordinance 2016-to-032: 2017 Budget

Clerk Travillian read Ordinance 2016-TO-032 for 2017 budget. Motion was made by Councilman Johnson and Councilman Braham seconded. Motion passed unanimously 4-0. Second reading was completed and motion was made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Kepley. Motion passed 4-0. Third reading was completed. Motion was made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Kepley. Motion passed 4-0.

Committee Reports:

Streets and Roads:

Councilman Kepley advised the council he was reviewing replacements for a few culverts and had been in communication with Clark Travillian about what funding could be arranged to pay for these services.

Property Cleanup:

There has some progress at the corner of East 6th Street and Highway 150. The owner has been cited. Councilman Johnson will keeping the council advised about the cleanup. The grass at the corner of Voyles Road and Highway 150 is in need of mowing.

Attorney: Chris Lane

Attorney Lane presented a proposal to purchase the land in Heritage Springs. Motion was made by councilman Braham and seconded by Councilman Johnson to send the proposal to the developer for consideration,

Historic Preservation Commission:

The council has received 3 applications for the new committee. Matthew Uhl, Monica Schamel, and Heather Gauvey. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Councilman Johnson to appoint all three applicants. The motion was seconded by Councilman Braham. Motion passed 4-0.

Ordinance 2016-TO-033: Transfer of Funds for Various Funds

Clerk Travillian read Ordinance 2016-TO-033 for Transfer of Funds. Motion was made by Councilman Johnson for unanimous consent and seconded by Councilman Braham. Motion passed 4-0. Second reading was completed and motion was made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Braham. Motion passed 4-0. Third reading was completed. Motion was made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Braham. Motion passed 4-0.

Utility Business:

Deputy Superintendent Schmitt gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the adjustments without comment.

Superintendent Schmitt presented the council with a recommendation for pricing of installs for larger line meters. The council reviewed and asked Clerk Travillian to schedule a public hearing for the establishment of a pricing chart. The prices need publishing and to schedule a hearing to be held at Greenville Town Hall on December 12th at 6:30 PM.

Sewage Plant:

Superintendent Schmitt discussed the need to make some type of arrangements for handling flushed items, in particular disposable wipes, being processed into the sewage treatment plant. Councilman Kepley suggested looking into a solids holding tank similar to septic tank setups. Schmitt would like to purchase a grinder unit. Vice President Redden requested Schmitt look into each proposal and get the recommendation from the plant operator and come back with pricing options.

Schmitt would also like to look into having the access road to the plant paved. The council requested he get pricing for doing the whole drive and each section for a discussion at an upcoming meeting.

Public Speakers:

Floyd County Commissioner 2nd District candidate Tom Lenfert of Georgetown was present at the meeting and introduced himself to the council. He stated he would be taking an interest in local towns and be attending meetings as available.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Kepley, passed 4-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at 9706 Clark Street, on November 14^h, 2016.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

DAVID MOORE

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER